
 

             CITY OF BEVERLY HILLS 
455 North Rexford Drive 
Beverly Hills, CA 90210 

4th Floor Conference Room A 
 

Beverly Hills City Council Liaison / Traffic and Parking Commission Committee 
 

SPECIAL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS  
 

Monday, January 29, 2018 
5:00 PM 

 

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 
Date / Time:  January 29, 2018 / 5:00 PM  
 
 
IN ATTENDANCE:  Vice Mayor Gold, Councilmember Friedman, Traffic and Parking 

Commission Chair Meshkaty, Traffic and Parking Vice Chair Solnit, Health 
and Safety Commissioner Lisa Schwartz, City Manager Mahdi Aluzri, 
Director of Community Development Susan Healy Keene, Deputy Director 
of Transportation Aaron Kunz, Transportation Planner Martha Eros, 
Transportation Planning Analyst Christian Vasquez, Secretary Alison 
Wehrle, Iteris Consultant Michael Meyer, Iteris Consultant Sam Morrissey 

 
  
1) PUBLIC COMMENT 

Members of the public will be given the opportunity to directly address the Committee on any 
item listed on the agenda. 
 
Public Comment was provided at various points during the meeting. 

 
Speakers:  Kory Klem, Mark Elliot, Steve Mayer   

 
 
2) North Santa Monica Boulevard Bicycle Lane Treatments 

 
Deputy Director of Transportation Aaron Kunz provided an update on the North Santa Monica 
Boulevard Bicycle Lane Treatments, scheduled for installation at the completion of 
construction of the Boulevard.  While the bicycle lanes have been approved for installation, 
the design, color, and other features still require authorization from City Council. Iteris 
Consultant Michael Meyer presented further background information regarding regulations for 
color, material, and design features to increase visibility. 
 
Vice Mayor Gold requested to hear from City staff and members of the public in attendance.  
Topics and questions voiced by the group included the following: 
 

 State regulations for bicycle lane colors 

 Regional and nationwide bicycle lane fill designs and safety features  

 Bicycle lane fill at approach of and through intersections 

 Vehicle and lane widths 

 Durability levels and costs of different types of paint 
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Vice Mayor Gold asked for further examination of turn volumes along North Santa Monica 
Boulevard. The Committee directed staff to bring the item forward to City Council. 
 
3) Complete Streets Plan Program Process 
 
Transportation Planner Martha Eros and Iteris Consultant Sam Morrissey presented an update 
on the amended role and composition of the Project Advisory Group.  The Traffic and Parking 
Commission will act as the advisory group for the project. 
 
Topics and questions voiced by the group included the following: 
  

 Collection of public comment at Commission meetings and community meetings 

 Inclusion of accommodations for transportation network company vehicles (Uber, Lyft, 
etc.), autonomous vehicles, and commercial delivery vehicles in planning process 

 Necessity of regular communication with the Police Department and Information 
Technology for the project 

 
Vice Mayor Gold mentioned that two or three public community meetings may not be enough.  
The Committee directed staff to continue moving forward in the planning process for the Complete 
Streets Project. 

 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Date / Time:  January 29, 2018 / 6:02 PM 


